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Attention Provider Type 60 (School Health Services):  Update on 
Funding for School Services 
Effective with dates of service on or after July 1, 2024, all Medicaid-covered school-based health services will be 
covered by Nevada Medicaid at no cost to localities, and the county or local governments will not need to finance 
the state share (via the Intergovernmental Transfer (IGT) fiscal model).  An IGT is a transfer of funds from another 
governmental entity (e.g., a county or other state agency) to the Medicaid agency before a Medicaid payment is 
made.  With the new process, school health services claims will no longer pend and will allow for faster payment of 
claims.  

Please note:  The IGT model will still be effective for services provided up to and including June 30, 2024.  School 
districts are encouraged to ensure that matching IGT funds are made available so that claims with dates of service 
prior to July 1, 2024, will process with minimal delays.  For questions, please contact the Division of Health Care 
Financing and Policy (DHCFP) at schoolhealthservices@dhcfp.nv.gov.   
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